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In my capacity as Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs I am pleased to present this report informing the Council on the recommendations from the Committee regarding the financing of Subprogram 10 G, 2004.

At its session held on July 22, 2004 and September 7, 2004, the Permanent Council remitted for the consideration of this Committee the reports of the General Secretariat on Budgetary Execution and transfers between chapters of the Regular Fund from January 1 to June 30, 2004, and estimates for July to December 2004 (CP/doc.3912/04), and the Report on the financial situation of Subprogram 10G of the Regular Fund for hiring and providing conference services to the Permanent Council, its Committees, Subcommittees, and working groups (CP/doc.3937/04 corr.1).


The Committee studied this matter on two occasions.  Firstly at an informal meeting held on September 14, 2004.  At that time several delegations expressed concerns regarding the transfers and requested additional information on the areas affected by the transfers.  A number of delegations expressed particular concerns regarding the impact on Human Rights.  The Secretariat informed the Committee that budgetary reductions were made in objects 4 and 8 (travel and Performance Contracts (CPRs) respectively).  The Committee agreed to revisit this matter at the formal meeting.
At the formal meeting held on September 21, the Secretariat informed the Committee that new resources had been identified as follows:

1.
The General Secretariat has identified savings in Object 1 resulting from the Secretary General's reorganization initiated by Executive Order 04-1 (CP/INF.5067/04 dated 15 September 2004).  These savings total $348,373.
2.
In view of these initial savings produced by the reorganization, the Secretariat proposed the CAAP to do the following:

a)
To release $150,000 from the savings identified in object 1 and raise the available funding, within the approved budget, of the Commission of Human Rights (Subprogram 10O).  This would allow the Commission to hold its Second Ordinary Session.

b)
To increase the budget authority of subprogram 10G by $148,373.  This amount, in addition to the $186,000 advance announced at the Permanent Council session of September 7, would yield a net increase in appropriations of $334,373.  This is nearly one-half of the $670K that the Secretariat for Conferences and Meetings had estimated that it needed to cover the cost of meetings until the end of the year.

c)
To release $40,000 from the savings identified in object 1 and raise available funding, within the approved budget, in the Trade Unit (subprogram 40A) by the same amount.

d)
To increase the budget authority and available funding of the Office of the Secretary General (subprogram 30A) by $10,000 to cover the cost of their activities for the remainder of the year.

e)
To table the discussion on the $700,000 transfer of appropriations, inherently proposed under CP/doc. 3219/04, for an indefinite period, until the need for additional budgetary authorization for the PC arises.

The Committee expressed its pleasure that savings were identified without having to reduce resources from other areas.  However, the Committee acknowledged that the funds identified would not cover all the meetings programmed until the end of the year. 

One delegation reminded the Committee on the report considered by the Council on March 27, 2002, entitled “Report of the Chair on the Operating Standards to govern the Functioning of the Permanent Council”,(CP/doc.3553/02 rev.2), that contained various measures to reduce the costs of meetings that were also approved at that time
/.  In that regard and at the request of the Committee, the Chair of CAAP requested the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutierrez to convene a meeting of the Subcommittee on Coordination of the General Committee to discuss this matter.

This meeting was attended by Ambassador Alberto Alfonso Borea Odria, Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, Ambassador Carmen Marina Gutierrez, Chair of the Council and of the Committee on Hemispheric Security and Ambassador Rodolfo Gil, Chair of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS activities.  The Chairs of the Committees shared the concerns expressed by CAAP. 
However, taking into consideration the huge number of mandates emanating from the General Assembly in Quito, the Chairs of the Committees indicated that they were unable to reduce the number of meetings programmed until the end of this year.  They also indicated that reducing the number of meetings now would mean an extra burden later on, just before the General Assembly. The Chairs agreed that the Chair of the Council present a draft emergency resolution containing or rather repeating the measures that were already approved by the Council in March of 2002.
In summarizing Madam Chair, in my capacity as Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, I am pleased to inform the Council that due to the restructuring plan of the new Secretary General no cuts will have to be made in other programs.  The Chair and the Chairs of the other Committees, we all support the draft resolution that the Chair of the Council will submit later on.  The Chair wishes to take this opportunity to urge all member states to adhere to the measures that we will be approving in order to rationalize the resources available to the Council, its Committees and working groups.
I wish to express appreciation to the members of the Committee for their cooperation.  I wish also to thank the Secretariat for providing information to the Committee in a timely manner.

Thank you Madam Chair.

September 29, 2004.

Joshua Sears

Ambassador, Permanent Representative of The Bahamas

Chair of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs
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